
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Elder Luca Zagara 

Meditation 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship SDAH 4 (verse 1) 

“Praise my Soul the King of Heaven” 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise SDAH 83 

"O Worship the King" 

Tithes & Offerings 

Children’s Story Pastor David Neal 

Hymn of Praise SDAH 114 

 “There’s a Wilderness in God’s Mercy” 

Family Prayer Stuart Joseph 

Scripture Reading Andrew Popa 

Romans 13:1-8 (ESV) 

Sermon Pastor David Neal 

“Read the Manifesto Yet?” 

Hymn of Commitment SDAH 223 

“Crown Him with Many Crowns” 

Benediction Pastor David Neal 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Organ Postlude 

Parallel Service 
 11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Speaker Diana Sabatier 

Title “God’s Passion” 

Praise Leader Geert Tap 

Coordinator Chantal Alen 

Next Sabbath - Elder on Duty 

Family Service Arnoud van den Broek 

Parallel Service Terry Menkens 

 

 

Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 

Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 

offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 

department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give £5 

per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 per 

week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly donations. 

 

Monthly Offering Summary Oct-18 Oct-19* % 

Church Budget offerings 5,338 5,376 +0.7% 

Development Fund 

offerings 
2,449 5,939 +142.5% 

Departmental offerings 2,575 1,495 -41.9% 

Total Offerings 10,362 12,811 +23.6% 

*Figures include estimates to be received via SEC Trust Account 

 

 

 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 
(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

 “Sing to the Lord, all the earth; 

proclaim His salvation day after day.” 

1 Chronicles 16:23 (NIV) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

 
  



 
 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Beth Molteni 

Opening Hymn 524 

“Tis so sweet to trust in Jesus” 

Opening Prayer Araxi Keshishian 

Musical Item Hannah Cosma 

“Lead Me” - Medley 

Lesson Separation Nitish Khetavath 

Mission Spotlight Michael Dragoyevich 

Mission Offering Grant Wragg 

Closing Hymn 534 

“Will Your Anchor Hold in the Storm of Life” 

Closing Prayer Johnson Wong 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:21pm       Next Friday: 4:12pm (Watford) 

If you would like to privately share a PRAYER REQUEST 

with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team, 

please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com  

or fill in the information bellow and 

give this tear-off slip to a Pastor or an Elder. 

Name: __________________________________________________ 

Tel number (optional): ___________________________________ 

Prayer Request(s): _______________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ADRA is taking a team of volunteers to build an outdoor shelter 

for a rural family in THAILAND from the 1st – 16th February 2020. 

Only 15 spaces available! For details, please call 03030 40 10 17 

or visit volunteering@adra.org.uk 

ADRA Gift Boxes The deadline for the Gift Boxes 

has been extended to 17th November. Please go 

online to www.adragiftbox.org.uk to fill your 

box/boxes. If you are unable to do so, you can 

give your contribution to Audrey and she will 

gladly fill the boxes for you. Thank you for being 

willing to help “the least of these”! 

Family Ministry Prayer Basket was presented to Gengan family. 

We invite our church family to pray for Gavin, Krishtee, Reevka, 

and Reeya. Please pray that God may strengthen their family 

bond and may God be the head of their family. “For I know the 

plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you 

and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future.” 

Jeremiah 29:11 

DBS Checks If your current DBS is more than 3 years or you are in 

need of a DBS check, you can email dbs@stanboroughpark.org 

to request a new one. Once your email is received, you will be 

contacted to start the process. If you have any DBS related 

queries, you can also send an email using the DBS email address. 

Bahamas Appeal Two pallets of goods have been shipped to the 

Bahamas. Financial contributions are needed to pay for the 

shipment. Please continue with your financial donations until 30th 

November. 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable food 

such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and 

pasta sauce. We are also in need of single and double duvets 

plus pillows. The welfare department would be happy to have 

help in sorting out the donated items and tidying boxes ready to 

give away. If you can give 1-2 hours a week please contact Pat 

Walton on 01923 672 500. 

 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Singing Group TODAY at 3pm, Lancaster Court, WD25 7AJ. 

Autumn Gala Concert on Saturday 9th November at 7.30pm. 

Come and enjoy the wonderful talent of young musicians from 

the renowned Purcell School of Music. All are welcome! 

Senior Club will meet on Monday 11th November from 2-4pm. The 

afternoon will commence with our Autumn ‘Bring & Buy’ sale 

where we will have the usual stalls: books, bric-a-Brac, 

homemade cakes & plants. Following the tea break there will be 

a programme of ‘Remembrance’. All seniors are welcome to join 

 

 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays at 7.30pm. Please come along if 

you would like to join, or alternatively speak to Beatrice. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meet on Tuesdays from 10.30am to 

11.30am in the Maple Room. All are welcome. 

Monthly Tuesday Meeting will be on Tuesday 12th November at 

7pm. A light supper will be served. 

Prayer Meeting on Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. Be 

encouraged as Pastor Lolly Fontaine inspires us from the Word. 

Bring your prayer requests as we sing, pray & give thanks. 

Soup Run on Friday 15th November will be leaving at 8.30pm to 

go feed the rough sleepers in London. The driver is Brian Davison. 

If you would like to join please contact Pat Walton on mobile 

07788 311 097. The soup run is in need of sleeping bags. 

Christmas Gifts, Book & Craft Fair on Sunday 17th November from 

11-3pm in the Stanborough Centre. Profits to the Peace Hospice. 

Pathfinders Star Gazing on Saturday 23rd November. If you love 

to pass on your knowledge about starts and constellations, 

please contact Paula, we are looking for more instructors. 

Bible Quiz Night on Saturday 30th November from 4-5pm. Come 

and challenge the Pathfinders on the books of Ezra and 

Nehemiah. Make a team of 6 people and register your team with 

Paula. Let’s support and encourage our brave Pathfinders as 

they prepare for their 2020 Bible Experience Challenge. 

Adventurer & Pathfinder Club Open Day on Sunday 1st December 

Fantastic opportunity for new members to have a tester day. 

Please contact any of the club’s staff if your child is interested in 

joining the club next year. 

Prayer Ministry Breakfast on Sunday 1st December. Further details 

will be given next Sabbath. 

Christmas Flower Arranging Class on Sunday 1st December from 

2-4pm in the Cedar-Sycamore Room. For one week only. Places 

are limited so please see Audrey Balderstone if you are 

interested. 

Fellowship Lunch on 7th December. Please book using the 

envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate or email 

Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by 30th November. 

TOY SERVICE will be held on Saturday 14th December at 11am. 

We will be encouraging the children to bring a new toy and we 

will be preparing Mother’s bags and teenager’s gifts. 

Women’s Ministry on Saturday 14th December on the theme of 

“Dealing with Difficult Family Members”. 


